Society of Accredited Safety Auditors Ltd. 香港核准安全稽核師公會



c/o 12/F Bright Growth Medical Ctr. 335 Nathan Road, Jordan, Kowloon Tel: 27869009 Fax: 27861767

Website: www.sasa.org.hk

## SASA 10<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Dinner



The 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary Dinner was held after the AGM at Nikko Hotel on 5<sup>th</sup> August 2006. SASA members and guests from CITA, HKHA, HKIE, HKOSHA and representatives of the sponsorships presented at the dinner to fill up 7 tables.

Our Vice-President, Mr. Steve Chan launched a lucky draw and the honorable guests were invited to present gifts to the lucky winners.

In June, 3000 copies of the memorial 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary special edition, including the various topics of "Safety Audit", has been printed and issued to all members, our associates and visitors to The 7<sup>th</sup> International Congress on Work Injury Prevention, Rehabilitation and Compensation 2006.

Few copies of the 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary special edition are still available for collection from SASA office. Please feel free to walk-in for a copy.

**International Congress 2006** 



In "The 7<sup>th</sup> International Congress on Work Injury Prevention, Rehabilitation and Compensation 2006" from 27<sup>th</sup> to 29 June, SASA hosted an exhibition counter D6 to present all safety audit materials with PowerPoint and retractable banners, so as to disseminate the message of safety auditing of Hong Kong.

Most of the Hong Kong safety practitioners and safety specialists from oversea visited our SASA exhibition counter. There was approximately 1500 visitors were recorded. The SASA 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary special edition and well-designed recycle bag were given to the visitors during the exhibition.

CIRCULAR 55

Our President, Dr. Y.Y. Wong, also delivered a talk on "The Development and Future of OSH Auditing in Hong Kong at venue Room 408 at the Congress.

**Annual General Meeting** 



SASA AGM was held at Nikko Hotel on 5<sup>th</sup> August, 2006. Our president, Dr. Y.Y. Wong, Hon. Secretary, Mr. T.C. Man and Hon. Treasurer Mr. Victor Chan presented the annual report and financial report to SASA members in detail.

## Safety Auditor Conference 2006

SASA has decided to hold safety auditor conference on 4<sup>th</sup> November, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.. Mr. Yu Yiu Kwong of Labour Department, K.S. Lee of China State Construction & Engineering Co. Ltd., Mr. Patrick Chan of HKCA have been invited as guest speakers in the conference.

The conference will be held in the HK Polytechnic University. CPD certificate will be issued to



c/o 12/F Bright Growth Medical Ctr. 335 Nathan Road, Jordan, Kowloon Tel: 27869009 Fax: 27861767

Website: www.sasa.org.hk

participants. Details of the conference will be announced in due course.

## Meeting on Leaflet (Making Reference to Supervision Plan in Auditing SMS)

A meeting was held between the representatives of SASA (Y.Y.Wong, Steve Chan, T.C. Man, HKOSHA (Ivan Lam, C.Y. Yeung and Daron Leung) and Labour Department (S.H. Cho and K.L Pang) at Harbour Building on 7<sup>th</sup> September, 2006 in respect of the recent leaflet issued by the Labour Department.

The officers of the Labour Department confirmed that the leaflet was only of an advisory nature and there was no intention of requiring auditors to attend any particular training courses on engineering construction, nor to include the supervision plan into their audit reports. The Labour Department was aware of our concern on the matter and has agreed to arrange with safety organizations seminars to explain their views to safety auditors and safety officers. They have also agreed to arrange regular periodical meeting with the joint safety organizations, namely, JLGOSH, to enhance dialogue and communications.



## **New Members**

The membership of the Society stands as follows:

Full member : 92 Associate Member : 13 Company Member : 7

The following members have recently joined/upgraded:

Mr. Szeto Nga Yiu – M

Mr. Choi Chak Sum Oliver - CM

Mr. Lau Kwok Wa - CM

C I R C U L A R 55

Mr. Sung Ho Hong – CM Should you have any opinion, please feel free to send your suggestion to us info@sasa.org.hk.